___________________________________      (Name: Please Print)

___________________________________

(Street Address)

                                                                      
 ____________________________________







(Town)

                               (Zip Code)

Matt St. John: Executive Officer
North Coast Regional Water Quality Control Board

5550 Skylane Blvd. #A
Santa Rosa, CA 95403
Northcoast@waterboards.ca.gov 
 Mailed by Nov. 15, 2015
Dear Mr. St. John and Regional Board Members:

I own property and/or recreate along the Russian River.  I deeply value our beautiful and clean waterway and want it to remain healthy for all uses.  I am concerned however, that the proposed actions your agency may take on Nov. 19, 2015, to approve the Draft Staff Report for the Action Plan for the Russian River Pathogen Total Maximum Daily Load (TMDL), will have a profound impact on area residents, especially those targeted in Santa Rosa, Laguna area, Guerneville, & Monte Rio.
While it is appropriate to force repair of septic systems that have been proven to be polluting impaired waterways, we are concerned about the broad brush approach of this Draft Action Plan that assumes septic systems pollute.  Furthermore, sewered areas are also seen as areas of bacterial pollution, even while being recommended as a remedy for failing septic systems.
I request that you delay approval of this document until you have developed a map indicating targeted high priority areas, especially in those areas noted above.  We request that you notify by mail your intentions to all property owners affected by this action.  Newspaper articles have been inadequate and many affected property owners are unaware of your plans. 
Furthermore, since many could be obligated to expend vast sums of money to comply with your new rules, they deserve proper notice about your intended action.   Sonoma County Supervisors have similar concerns. Notices should outline the problem and available options for fixing it.  It should also note circumstances under which possible red tagging of property might result.
Several other problems noted in this document concern me including:
The TMDL is meant to address the risk to summer swimmers from pathogens, but extensive evidence is provided that most watershed pathogens are found after heavy rainfall in winter.

Septic systems are ostensibly responsible for many pathogens in lower river area, but no evidence is provided indicating specific septic failures.  Furthermore, in recent years, most bacterial samples taken during summer on lower river beaches, indicate few problems with E. coli or enterococcus, both pathogenic indicators of primary concern for EPA.
Finally, there is no hurry to approve this Draft Action Plan because it will not be sent to the State Board for their approval until their own process for revision of the bacteria objective is complete.  It is likely that this TMDL will need to be changed anyway in order to conform to the new bacteria standard, which may take a substantial amount of time.   Please do not approve this now, but take the time to improve the document and better inform the public of your intent!
Sincerely,

_____________________________________________________________________________

(Signature)







(Date)
